
 

Attendance  
 

Here are the % for attendance in the Spring Term 
Remember our  target is over 96%! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         

 
 

 
As a school our attendance during the Spring Term was 95.1% 

 
We are heading in the right direction but still need to hit the                 

magical 96% overall.  Well done to Y5 and Y6 who achieved this 
during the Spring Term. 

Ladbrooke Primary School 
Friday 31st March  
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Dates For Your Diary 
 

TUESDAY 18th APRIL 
8.45—Term Starts 

 

FRIDAY 21st APRIL 
7pm—Quiz Night 

 

MONDAY 24th APRIL 
Y3/4 Trip to Celtic Harmony 

 

THURSDAY 27th APRIL 
Bags 2 School 

 

FRIDAY 5th MAY 
Non Uniform -  Dress To Impress 

For King’s Coronation 
 

MONDAY 8th MAY 
School Closed - King’s Coronation 

 

9th - 12th MAY 
Y6 SATs Week 

 

THURSDAY 18th MAY 
Music Recitals 

 

THURSDAY 25th MAY 
Oakmere Mini Marathon (Y3-Y6) 

 

29th MAY—2nd JUNE 
Half Term 

 

TUESDAY 6th JUNE 
Final Half Term Starts 

Class % Class % 

F1 89.2% Y3 95.5% 

F2 95.1% Y4 95.7% 

Y1 92.8% Y5 97.0% 

Y2 95.0% Y6 96.0% 

Lateness 
 

Over the past few weeks I have become concerned about the 
increasing number of children who are turning up to school 
late.  Although I accept that there may be the odd occasion 
when events mean you are late to school, turning up late 

nearly every day  is not acceptable.   
When children turn up late, it affects the start of the day for 

the other children in the class and disrupts learning.  The             
office team are also having to spend time taking lunch orders 
as children have missed registration.  Can I please ask that all 

children are on time next term 
Year 1—Year 6 in class by 8.45am 

Reception and Nursery in class by 9.00am  
Thank you. 

Snacks 
 

Children in Nursery to Year 2 are 
provided with a snack at                       

breaktime.  If any KS2 children 
would like to bring in a snack, 

please can only fruit or vegetables 
be sent in. 

Packed Lunches 
Just a reminder that sweets and 
chocolates should not be sent in 
with packed lunches.  Any meat 
should not be on the bone and 
please cut grapes long ways to 

avoid choking.  No nut products are 
allowed 

Happy Easter 
 

With yet another rainy day, I very much hope the Easter break 
brings some relief and the term starts with some warmer weather 

and sunshine. 
After the break, children can start wearing their summer uniform in 
school.  Please would you make sure your child comes to school in 
the correct uniform.  Shoes, not boots should be worn and shoes 

must have closed toes. 
PE kits should be plain navy blue shorts or joggers.  Black trainers 

or plimsoles should be worn. 
Thank you for supporting us with this. Please remember we have a 

second hand uniform shop if you need any items. 



Please take the time to read these reminders and share them 
with your children.  All of the points below are made in your 

children’s best  interest and we hope you will support us with 
them. 

ZIG ZAGS 
 

Please do not park or drop off on the zig zags at any 
time of the day and for any length of time.  This      

includes when you are picking up from after school 
club.   

 
The zig zag lines are there to ensure that the                   

crossing is kept clear and children can be seen by 
cars as well as children being able to see cars coming 

down Watkins Rise and the car park. 
 

If there is no space in 
the car park, please use 
the surrounding roads 
and walk to the gates. 

 
SCOOTING/CYCLING ON SCHOOL 

GROUNDS 
 

We encourage children to scooter/
cycle to school as part of a healthy lifestyle.  If your 
child is  scooting/cycling to school, please remind 

them that scooting/cycling on the site is not                    
permitted.   

On arriving at the school gate, please    ensure that 
your child gets off their scooter/bike and places it in 

one of our specially   designed pods 
Thank You. 

VISITING THE SCHOOL OFFICE / SPEAKING TO 
TEACHERS 

 
If you need to come into the school for any reason, 
please make sure you come in via the school office 

unless you are accompanied by a    
member of school staff. 

This is to ensure we have an accu-
rate list of who is on site in the 

event of a fire. 
Thank you for your cooperation 

 

PARKING IN THE CAR PARK OUTSIDE SCHOOL 
We are very lucky to have any car park at all outside our school but I do understand how frustrating it is 

when you are unable to park.  Sometimes this is due to some very poor parking.  I realise that the lines need 
replacing but as a school we cannot afford to do this.  Please take the time and care to park creating as 

many spaces as possible.  If you can walk to school then this is even better. 
 Can I also remind you not to park in the Mayfair Lodge car park  

at any time. 

MOBILE PHONES 
 

Please do not use mobile phones at any time on 
school grounds. 

If you have an important call that needs to be               
taken, please take the call and then come onto the 

site.  We will always look 
after your child until you 

arrive. 
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